Minutes
Monthly Board Meeting
Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corporation
August 6, 2024
The Board of Directors of Chalk Bluff Water Supply Corp. will met in regular session at 6:00 PM. August 6, 2024, at the Chalk Bluff Water Office, 6511 Gholson Road, Waco, Texas 76705 and via Zoom. The board reserves the right to take action on information items.
Office Attendance:  Noah Smith, Vice President; Keith Dodds, Secretary/Treasurer, Vern Darlington, Mike Mitchell, Don Raybold, Ed Butler, Eddie Coker, John Engelke, Kevin Lander; 1st Operator, Elizabeth Clinard, Office Manager.

Zoom Attendance:  Kathleen Dow; Attorney.

Absent: Lem Brown; President.

Call to order: 6:08 pm
1) Comments from President or Presiding Director:
2) Kathleen Dow, Atty: 

A. CCN Update: None
3) Duff Engineering:  Rodney wasn’t able to come to the meeting.  Will reschedule.  Ed Butler reviewed the Engineer Report.  The Engineer report estimated the cost of bringing the system up to date and be within capacity to be $800,000.00.  Eddy Coker suggested getting Noah Smith, Lem Brown and Dennis Carrigan to speak with Scooter regarding increasing our permitted water allocation.  Eddie Coker also suggested that CBWSC reach out to TRWA for suggestions and ideas for STGWD or to attend the STGWD board meeting.
4) Consideration of July 2024 Minutes, June 2024 Director’s Report and Financials, Pages 4, 5, 6 Omitted (Consensus approval vote) Vern Darlington asked if CBWSC should borrow money to pay expenses rather using cash.  Vern Darlington also suggested that CBWSC hire someone to look into grants for the water system. July Minutes and June Financials pass by consensus approval.
5) Office Manager Report:  Elizabeth Clinard reported that the Hach maintenance contract is up for renewal.  Kevin Lander said the Hach maintenance contract is to check the cl17 machines that check the chlorine levels daily.  They were originally installed to work the SCATA that the system no longer has.  Kevin also stated that the operator has to manually check the chlorine levels weekly to make the chlorine levels match the cl17 machines.  Vern Darlington asked Kevin Lander to check with TCEQ to see if we must have the cl17 machines now that we no longer have the SCATA.  The board also asked Kevin to get a price to install a new SCATA.  Elizabeth Clinard also reported that Annie Shilling will be on maternity leave in February.  Elizabeth asked if she could hire Trinity Clinard on a temporary part time basis until Annie returns.  After it was discussed, it was decided that Trinity Clinard and Diane Engleke would both help out in the office during Annie’s leave. Vern Darlington asked if Elizabeth could check with RVS to see if we can remove or move the blueprint at the bottom of the bill to make notices there clearer.  The board decided that Mr. Strong can have 7 days to determine where his leak is and to repair it. If Mr. Strong makes the repair within 7 days, CBWSC will give him a leak rate.  If it is not repaired there will be no leak rate.  
A.  Bank Balances:
American Operating: $20,283.24
American Petty Cash: $1,895.72

American Special Project: $534.24
American Capital Improvement: $25,811.67
American Emergency: $270.12
American Cdars: $944,433.51
Independent Operating: $42,290.32
Cadence Operating: $44,362.05
$1,079,880.87
B. Customer Exceptional Use 50,000 plus gallons: 

C. 2024 Gallon Pumped YTD – STGWD Permitted Amount Used: 59.62%
D. Alternate Engineering Company:  Tabled
E. Monthly Reports: 
Water Loss: July 38.58%
Changed Meters Update: July 10
New Meters Purchased:  0
6) 1st Operator Report:

A.  System Leak Updates:  Vern Darlington asked Kevin Lander to please reach out to Mr. Strong regarding the leak at his water meter.  Kevin is to call and meet with Mr. Strong tomorrow to show him where the leak is on his side of the water meter.  Kevin stated the use at Well 2 has gone down.  He stated that the check valve for Well 5 should be in and should be installed by Thursday.  Noah Smith asked Kevin Lander if he has called any of the contractors?  Kevin said yes.  Keith Dodds asked Kevin Lander why he did not use one of the less expensive contractors for Taylor Huffman’s road bore.  Kevin stated he used the company he is familiar with and the bore is scheduled. 
B. Outstanding Work Order Report:  Kevin Lander stated that he knows of 2 leaks, Lem Brown’s house, Ouida and Beverly Cox.
C.  Lead Service Line Inventory Plan Update: 267 total – Noah Smith asked Kevin Lander if Barry Hand had been working on the Lead Line Inventory:  Kevin said yes.  Vern Darlington stated that the spoke with Barry and Barry told him he had completed another 600 to 700 forms but had not turned them in yet.  A motion was made by Don Raybold and 2nd by Keith Dodds to send a letter to Barry Hand requesting that the 600 to 700 completed forms be turned into the office by 8/15/24 and the remainder of the lead inventory sheets be turned into the office by 9/15/24 or CBWSC will get another contractor to finish.
D. GPS mapping system update: Not started
E. System Security Update: Kevin stated that he is waiting on the electrician for a quote for security at the well houses.  
F. Outstanding Work Order Report:  Kevin Lander stated
7) Action items: 
A. Re-open Revision of 1 meter per residence rule: (Noah Smith, Keith Dodds) Tabled
8) Information Items:
A.  Memorandum of understanding: City of Waco (Noah Smith)

9) Members/Board Members concerns: 
A.  Water Loss: Keith Dodds expressed concern with CBWSC water loss at 30 to 40% and asked why we are not using other contractors to repair leaks.  Vern Darlington asked if check valves have been replaced in all 3 wells.  Kevin said he would check.  Vern texted Jaime Hand to ask and Jaime responded they have all be changed to his knowledge.  
B. Budget: Don Raybold expressed the need for a sample budget and a working budget.  Ed Butler stated that he spoke with Elizabeth and discussed printing financial information from QuickBooks into a excel worksheet and he could work on a budget.
10) Executive Session if necessary:

11) Closing comments Presiding Director and/or Manager:
12) Adjournment: A motion was made by Eddie Coker and seconded by Vern Darlington to adjourn.  Motion carried with no opposition.  The meeting adjourned at 9:02 PM.
The Board of Directors may adjourn into executive session on the above items under Section 551.071 of the government code to discuss matters with the water system’s attorney. No final action will be taken in executive session. 
